



Deep Run Board of Directors Meeting

8:00 p.m. – August 12, 2025

Deep Run Clubhouse

Attendees (In Person): Bill Van Sant (President); Fabio Sciarrino (Vice President Administration); Scott Holbert (Vice President Operations); Melanie Rush (Secretary); Memory Hess (Treasurer); Michelle Bogle (Administrator); Evan Lowery (Intramural Baseball Commissioner); Nick Gontkosky (Softball President); Kevin Fischer (Intramural Boys/Girls Soccer Commissioner); Brent Alles (Travel Softball Commissioner); Jeff Tiemann (Connie Mack Commissioner); Sarah Prebis (Girls Lacrosse Commissioner)

Attendees (Virtual): Rob Brown (Travel Basketball Commissioner); Jess Figaniak (on behalf of TJ Figaniak – Boys Lacrosse Commissioner)

1. Call to Order – Bill Van Sant

2. Approval of June Minutes: All

- Motion to approve June minutes made by Nick Gontkosky and seconded by Fabio Sciarrino. All voted yea.

3. Service Project – PHS Students

- Two high school seniors and one high school sophomore presented a service project idea to the board
- Students proposed to collect used sports equipment to sell at a discount

- Sale would take place at DRVSA main complex
- Proceeds to benefit DRVSA financial assistance fund
- Discussed logistics of sale dates, location, equipment drop-off and storage, etc.
- Consensus of the board to support the project

4. Commissioner Reports

A. Soccer (Intramural/Travel) – *Kevin Fischer and Scott Holbert*

- 29 intramural teams
- New players coming into the program
- Program is strong
- Travel season begins September 6; Tournaments have begun
- Pictures scheduled for September 20 and 21
- Scott Holbert stepping down as travel soccer commissioner effective December 31, 2025; New leadership will be Ashley Garrido, Kevin Fischer and Bobby Garrido; Transition meeting being planned

B. Baseball (Intramural/Travel/Connie Mack) – *Evan Lowery and Jeff Tiemann*

- Good turnout for summer sandlot (150 players)
- Great help from volunteers
- Intramural enrollment steady
- Fall evaluations August 12
- Need storage for nets
- Shed needs to come down
- Discussed possibility of getting a shipping container for storage to replace shed; Talked about options regarding where to put it
- Travel tryouts this weekend
- Turnout looks good; Getting more players from expanded boundaries
- Great experience for 12U teams in Cooperstown; Compliments received on conduct of our teams
- Good season for Connie Mack
- One team in playoffs
- Men's team in second place
- Field usage/coordination worked out well
- Three teams set for fall (may include a 17+ team)
- Fencing needs to be repaired

C. Softball (Intramural/Travel) – *Nick Gontkosky and Brent Alles*

- Received a \$15,000 grant for a scoreboard on Field 5; Will be installed after the fall season
- Intramural registration still open; Looking for additional players
- Developing relationship for mentorship program with Del Val players
- Travel tryouts are completed
- Younger teams are developing well
- Planning a Halloween-themed tournament; Coordinating logistics with other sport schedules
- May need Central and South fields in the fall
- Confirmed that the snack stand is open in the fall on weekends; Discussed possibility of softball running the snack stand for a weekend
- Travel lost some talented players to larger club teams
- Proposal made to focus on 12U and under teams while 14U and over teams would have the opportunity to play for Sanatoga Extreme in Pottstown
- Brent Alles to meet with Sanatoga Extreme this Saturday to discuss further

D. Girls Lacrosse – Sarah Prebis

- Program continues to be a strong feeder program for travel clubs
- Good relationship with DRVSA boys lacrosse program
- Conducting a Little Sticks clinic
- Conducting a clinic with high school girls team; Money split 50/50 between the high school booster club and DRVSA girls lacrosse program

E. Boys Lacrosse – Jess Figaniak (for TJ Figaniak)

- Summer skills sessions complete
- Looking into fall options
- Working with high school coaches
- Conducted summer clinic and conditioning
- Fall clinic planned for September
- Little Sticks being planned
- SEPLA meeting last Thursday
- Spring games begin March 31; Earlier than usual
- Ordering uniforms through the vendor directly
- Addressed damage done to fields from gaga ball pit used by summer camp; Nick Gontkosky to make repairs to the field and paid by summer camp

F. Basketball (Intramural/Travel) – Rob Brown and Board

- Intramural commissioner still needed
- Enrollment is down over last few years
- Discussed the possibility of a 3v3 for the younger age groups at Keystone and a league for older players also through Keystone
- Bill Van Sant and Rob Brown to contact Keystone to explore options
- Travel season kicking off
- Gym requests are in
- Tryouts are scheduled for September 15 and 22
- Skills and drills in October

5. Hall of Fame Update

- HOF committee met to discuss options
- Reviewed spreadsheet of nominees
- Sarah Prebis to send reminder e-mail to board members to comment on nominees by August 15
- Discussed possible dates and formats (dinner at a larger venue inducting several nominees vs. doing a few smaller inductions at the complex, during Christmas party, etc.
- Sarah Prebis to contact The Moose in Sellersville about possibly using their facility

6. Nominating Committee

- As per the bylaws Bill Van Sant is assembling a nominating committee for 2026 board positions

7. Key Administrative/Complex Updates: *Michelle Bogle and Board*

A. General Update

- Michelle Bogle submitted written administrative update
- Volleyball camp big success
- AEDs on order due to water infiltration into the existing AEDs and causing damage; Currently have four on the property
- Discussed getting outdoor water-resistant boxes for AEDs
- Discussed insurance requirements and potential liability related to AEDs, maintenance, etc.
- Michelle Bogle to contact insurance company to get guidance on requirements

- Reviewed e-mail from parent regarding potential paving and walking paths in complex; Bill Van Sant to respond; Michelle Bogle to contact paving contractor to explore options
- Fencing that was previously fixed is in need of repair again; Discussed asking County Line Fence as well as Helm Fencing to come to assess
- Reviewed proposal submitted by Mirarchi Electric for six field cameras; Consensus of the board to obtain additional quotes; Discussed who would have access to the cameras

8. Treasurer's Report – Memory Hess, Michelle Bogle and Board

- Reviewed June and July financials
- Summer camp and snack stand income extra considering they were not in the original budget
- Family memberships up
- Discussed snack stand revenue; Bacco wants to renegotiate the contract with DRVSA getting a smaller percentage
- Net operating income down
- Reviewed summer camp income and expenses
- Need to budget for new heater
- Club was charged for contamination in recycling bin
- Grounds and field maintenance costs up possibly due to dugout payments and field improvements
- BJ Gibbons needs to be paid for his services related to spring sponsorships
- Dunlap conducted their quarterly check
- Reviewed field usage costs; Civic park is \$55 per use; Blooming Glen is \$1,200 for 25 uses

9. Operations/Open Projects -- Scott Holbert, Nick Gontkosky

A. Open Projects

- Reviewed proposal submitted by ATS to remove one dead pin oak, do major pruning to neighboring oak tree, prune at complex entrance and chip and remove logs and debris; Total cost \$1,570; Motion made by Bill Van Sant and seconded by Fabio Sciarrino to move forward with proposal for \$1,570; All voted yea

Motion to adjourn made by Scott Holbert and seconded by Melanie Rush. Meeting adjourned at 10:47 p.m.